Stanford Management, LLC

45 Casco Street, Suite 100

Portland, Maine 04101

Phone (207) 772-3399 Fax (207) 772-8990

July 31, 2008
Office of General Counsel
Rules Docket Clerk
Department of Housing and Urban Development

451 Seventh ST., S.W., Room 10276
Washington, D.C. 204100-0001
RE:
Docket No. FR-5223-N-01

Proposed 2009 Fair market Rents
To the Office of General Counsel:,
I write on behalf of Stanford Management, a Real Estate Servicing Company. Stanford Management owns, and Manages 52 affordable housing developments throughout Maine, Connecticut, Pennsylvania, and Mississippi. Within those 52 developments we manage some 2000 affordable housing apartments. 
Stanford Management strongly supports the comments made by MaineHousing on the proposed 2009 Fair market Rents and the recommendation that HUD apply a trend adjustment and use the most recent fuel cost data available to reflect the true cost of oil in Maine. A large percentage of our apartments are occupied by persons holding a section 8 housing choice vouchers and we would hate to loose these Residents because the FMR does not even come close to meeting the demands, costs, of apartment living. Our Residents will not be able to afford to pay the difference between the contract rent authorized by the local housing authority and the market rent. 
We are deeply concerned that the proposed increase of ONLY $4 to $6 in FMR’s will NOT begin to meet the operating cost increases this coming year. At the current price of heating oil we expect to see an increase of approximately 70% and somewhere between 15% and 25% in the cost of other sources to provide heat for our Residents. We can not even begin to estimate the increase cost of gasoline as it relates to our seasonal contract for snow plowing and lawn care, but are seeing early estimates from our contractors to be 25% to 35%.
We at Stanford Management would strongly encourage HUD to reconsider its proposed FMR’s with a greater eye on the economic conditions that are effecting the affordable housing sector not only in the Northeast, but all along the east coast and as far west as our housing in Mississippi..

Sincerely,

Gary Crowell

Chief Operations Officer
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